

Black Hawk - Buchanan County Board Of Education

PERRY H. GRIER, Superintendent

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE 501 Jefferson Waterloo, Iowa 50701 Ph. 232-6621 INDEPENDENCE OFFICE Court House Independence, Iowa 50644 Ph. 334-2104

November 18, 1968

Loren D. Reese, Executive Director Black Hawk County Conservation Board Black Hawk Park Rural Route #3 Cedar Falls, Iowa 50613

Dear Mr. Reese:

At the luncheon meeting held in your facilities on October 9th, I became very enthused over the prospects for a major education center in Black Hawk County. A terrific need exists for a greater appreciation for nature and natural resources that surround us in our immediate community.

I would envision that in time a center of this type might be developed which could be used for educational camping experiences. Camps of this type exist in the United States and certainly would be an inspiring experience for children. Undoubtedly, education would become more meaningful to them. We certainly would encourage you and your board to further investigate the possibilities of rather immediate development of a nature center and we will be most happy to cooperate in any way that we can.

Sincerely,

Perry H. Grier

County Superintendent

PHG/mm